
From: guixiu rives  
Sent: Monday, March 04, 2024 7:04 PM
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@grand-rapids.mi.us>
Subject: Support Bing Goei

Good Afternoon,
 
My name is Guixiu Rives and I am a resident of the Third Ward.  I would like to nominate Dr. 
Bing Goei for Interim Commissioner.  Throughout the years I have known him Dr. Bing has been 
an excellent voice and representative for the Asian Community in West Michigan.  He has 
supported the organization I represent, West Michigan Asian American Association for many 
years.  He is a prominent business owner and leader for our community.  He has provided 
mentorship and leadership for many new Asian American business owners and young 
professionals.  He has always encouraged community involvement and raise our voices so that 
the issues facing the Asian American Community of West Michigan can be heard and met.  It is 
for these reasons I believe Dr. Bing Goei will make an excellent Interim Commissioner.  Thank 
you.

Guixiu Rives
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